CAMBOIS PRIMARY SCHOOL
UPDATE – JUNE 23RD 2020


Dear Parent/ Carers

At the end of this week we are three weeks away until the end of the school year.
Most children have spent almost 14 weeks at home. We thank you for being so supportive and working with us during this difficult time. We know it has not been easy.
Over the last four weeks we welcomed back children from Reception, year 1 and year 6. This is alongside the children who have continued to attend since the 23rd March.

Last week the government announced that all children will return to school in September and this is welcome news and we cannot wait for this to happen. We are awaiting further guidance about this in the coming weeks. I will keep you all updated accordingly as this is received.

It has been lovely seeing the children return and although changes and new routines are in place the children and staff have really enjoyed being back in school and everyone has adapted superbly.
 Robust risk assessments have been undertaken and agreed by the governors and I to ensure that this happened safely and securely. New cleaning and hygiene procedures are in place and work very well.
At present we do not think it would be viable under the guidelines to open up for more year groups and classes before the Summer as it recommends, we do not use rotas and classrooms used should ideally have sinks. We also have to consider the risk assessments of sharing limited toilet and bathroom places. We also are awaiting information about shielding and vulnerable members of staff and children to see when key people can return to work.
We also have an increase of number of key worker and vulnerable children needing to attend so by ending the year six group from Friday this makes room for more of this group of children.
Many parents are concerned about the emotional and educational impact on your children from not being at school. I want to reassure you that we will get your children back on track and we will ensure that they are happy and settled and engaged back in learning as soon as possible. 

Thank you for your patience.

Kind Regards
Marianne Allan

